

LAKESIDE FRONTIER RIDERS

October 2017 Newsletter

Officers:

President Barbara Hughes

Vice President Melinda Setterman

Treasurer Joyce Jewell

Secretary Cyndi Denny

Board of Directors:

Steve Denny Patti Karcher

Danette Hayden Judy Clark

Ann Squire

Lakeside Frontier Riders General Meeting Minutes

September 21, 2017

Location: Ranch House Restaurant, Santee, CA.

Officers Present: Barbara Hughes, Pres; Melinda Setterman, VP; Cyn-

di Denny, Sec; Joyce Jewell, Treas.

Directors Present: Steve Denny, Danette Hayden, Ann Squire, Judy

Clark, Patti Karcher

Absent: None

Time Started: 6:03 pm (Sent around meeting sign-up sheet)

<u>Approval of August 17, 2017 General minutes (included in September 2017 Newsletter)</u>

No corrections were received prior to Tuesday, September 19, 2017 as asked in the email sent to membership with the newsletter/minutes on September 14, 2017.

Motion to approve: Judy Clark, 2nd Ann Squire

Approved: all approved

Discussion about recording the minutes: Melinda is using her work recorder to record the meeting.

Barbara asked the club if we should buy our own recorder. Both the VP and the Secretary stated that recording the meeting helped with accuracy in the minutes. Melinda stated her recorder cost \$115.00.



Motion to approve with a \$150.00 limit to buy a recorder for the general meetings: Sherry Carr, 2nd Linda Hunt, All approved.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Joyce gave her treasurer's report.

Joyce informed membership she is separating the deposits by category for better reconciliation and audit. Also, Lakeside Community Center returned our \$100.00 deposit for last year's Christmas party. So the 2016 Christmas party cost was \$727.23

MEMBERSHIP: We currently have 146 members as of 9/21/17.

OLD BUSINESS

T- Shirts & Hats: (Melinda) Update on the order status: Melinda is picking up the order of T-Shirts and hats tomorrow. The regular sweatshirts are in but all the "Ladies" sweatshirts are on backorder. The "Ladies" sweatshirts are to



come in October 26 which Melinda will bring to the November Gen-



OLD BUSINESS cont'd:

LFR Mt. Laguna Club Ride on Saturday, September 16.

Trail bosses, Judy Clark and Danette Hayden, led us on a wonderful 3 hour trail ride. Billi-Jo Swanson hung out in the staging area while 15 riders rode out in beautiful weather, and all the horses behaved. Joyce added that Judy did an awesome job managing the group. Barbara asked membership's permission to restock the band aids in first aid kit. She is also adding a notepad in the kit so please write what items were taken. The riders saw movie filming along Sunrise Highway with big movie trucks, cameras and people.



Los Vaqueros Horse Camp 4 nights September 28-October 2, 2017

40 corrals have been sold down from the original 43 sold. Due to cancellations, two members have gotten in with one person left on the waiting list. If anyone is not going, please let us know for the waiting list.

There will be a potluck dinner on Saturday night with the club furnishing the tri-tip for meat.

Members will bring side dishes, salads or desserts. Wine Tasting/appetizers: 4:30 pm Dinner: 6 pm

Day Riders must sign in and pay \$10 (if not already registered). Advanced notice preferred. Day Riders will need to park in the sign parking areas along side of the road coming in, not in the parking lot at camp. There will be corrals for day riders. If spending the night, it is \$15.00 a night. The Bee activity has slowed down at the tree near the water spigot. Use an alternative route away from the Bee tree.



Please arrive after 2:30 pm.

Membership suggested the following in case of another lost horse: Those with high-powered Binoculars please bring them. It was also suggested for visibility to have brightly color pads or bright construction tape to tie on the horse.

Standing Rules were emailed out to membership on September 14.

Parade Report (Billi-Jo)

If interested in camping at Vern Whitaker on the weekend of the Borrego Springs Parade on October 21st, please contact Billi-Jo at 619.990.6118 about the camping details.

Parade helmet/hat covers are now available, please see Billi-Jo.

Poker Ride Fundraiser Saturday, April 7, 2018 The date has been secured at Tumbleweed

Please start collecting raffle gifts for this event now! Barbara will get the Donation letter ready so members can start on donations. Really go for donations in January and February. Give Merchants the letter then return for a donation.

NEW BUSINESS:

Christmas Party: Saturday, December 2, 2017

Discussion of holding the LFR Christmas party at the Lakeside Community Center. We had 60 people reserve with 50 people attending last year. Beer and wine was allowed as long as it was kept in the room, and the party will start at 5 pm, dinner at 6pm, followed by the Gift Exchange. The party has to be done by 9 with cleanup completed by 9:30 pm.

Even though downtown Lakeside is having their tree lighting ceremony the same night, everyone got parking after the lighting finished so it all worked out last year. Everyone liked the decorations last year.

Cyndi Denny made the motion to have Christmas party at the Lakeside Community Center again this year. 2nd Joyce Jewell, 3rd Bobbi Remnant, 4th Linda Hunt. All approved.

The Club will provide the meat and decorations for the party. Cyndi asked for Honey Baked Ham coupons which Theresa will provide. Joyce will take the deposit returned to us and use it for the party.

(Cost may be approximately the same between \$800 and \$850 for the event)

Members to bring side dishes/desserts and own drinks.

A Gift exchange for those who want to participate with a \$20.00 limit. Please bring a wrapped, nice white elephant gift. There was an emphasis on "nice" gifts.



Discussion of allowing children at the Christmas party or adults only. Patti Karcher made the motion for Adults only, 2nd Bobbi Remnant. All approved.



NEW BUSINESS cont'd:

Stagecoach Camping, President's Day Weekend, Thursday, February 15 to Monday, February 19. This creates a conflict with the February 2018 General Meeting which is on Feb 15, so Barbara asked membership, do we cancel the meeting or do we start camp on Friday, or change meeting date? Barbara felt we needed our February meeting with our fundraiser happening in April. Kammi checked the restaurant schedule and the back room is available for 2/22/18.

After discussion, Marge Pachon made a motion to postpone the General Meeting to Feb 22, 2018, the fourth Thursday of the month. 2nd Jeanie Abshire, all approved.



ne date

Start calling in for your reservations for your camp sites on Oct 3, 2017 per Mike. Stagecoach prefers reserving online or by email. Barbara is not sure what other clubs are being told to sign up. www.stagecoachtrails.com 760-765-3765

Any other New Business? None

TRAILS REPORTS: Cyndi Denny shared about the public meeting of Boulder Oaks Preserve in Ramona. Sherry Carr added that the new staging will take two years. There will be eight parking slots for horse trailers with 32 spots for cars. Trails will be about nine miles with loops.

SAVE THE DATES:

LFR Events:

Oct 7, 2017

October 21 Borrego Springs Parade

November 11 LFR Club Ride with a Guest, Windfall Ranch. Club will provide the lunch and more details to come.

December 2 LFR Christmas Party

Other Club/Community Events:

0007, 2017	bonned vanicy morsement, make or more main mais
Oct 14, 2017	PVMR Poker Ride, Windfall Ranch
Oct 14, 2017	East County Equestrian Foundation "Cowboy Chal lenge," a fundraiser benefiting the Lakeside Eques trian Park. The previous BBQ for the Lakeside Equestrian. Park was a big success, raising \$3000.00.

Sept 23 & Oct 7 BCH tack sale at the Ramona Tractor Supply

Oct 21, 2017 Cowboy Dressage Schooling Show, Creek Hollow Ranch, Ramona, more info on Facebook

Nov 2-5, 2017 BCH Trail Maintenance, camp at Vern Whitaker for

the weekend with one half day of trail clearing

Bonita Valley Horsemen, "Trick or Trot" Trail Trials

work. Everyone is welcomed.

Nov. 2-5, 2017 US Forest Service and SDMBA is having a "Build a

Better Trail Summit" workshop free, trail classes

cost \$50.00.

BIRTHDAYS: September

3 rd Heidi Karcher	15 th Randy Meyers
5 th Dawn Barker, Laurie Curran	16 th Denise Gerken, Don Trent
7 th Barbara Hughes	22 nd Jodi Davi
8 th Rick Barker	23 rd Lizzy Dapp
11 th Robin Campbell, Mindy Kane	27 th Jim Greagrey
14 th Denise Lasley	29 th Steve Denny

BRAGS/ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Gayla Robles spoke of a woman promoting "The Ultimate Western Experience" at Warner Springs Ranch & Ramona Ranch Winery. The $\mathbf{1}^{\text{st}}$ Annual Ride, BBQ & Wine event. Gayla shared that Warner Spring Ranch has been bought and this is a promotion to opening up the ranch. You can take your horse or rent one. Flyers passed out at the meeting.

Bobbi Remnant warned about riding at PQ during the Miramar Airshow. Use caution.

Judy Clark warned about a big Mountain Bike event in Laguna Mountains September 23/24. Use caution. Good thing we had our ride on Sept 16.

Ann Squire is overrun by wild parrots for about two weeks! Two weeks too long! She is feeding about 40 doves and the parrots have moved in on the food and disrupting her sleep. Suggestions from members included, don't put out any more food, and once the parrots eat all the berries in the trees, they will move on.

Deb Montgomery has gotten into mini ownership. She is now the proud owner of not one but three minis. She will use one mini "Coco", in training for cart pulling. Deb then adopted Misty with her colt Blaze. So cute.

Steve Denny was commissioned to build a saddle rack for the Sheriff of Ventura County for his office. Member Brian Richmond who is promoting the mounted patrol in Ventura asked Steve to build the rack. Everyone can see it at camp.

Mindy Kane announced her son Jason is now a proud firefighter at Fire Station 12 in El Cajon. Jason worked as an EMT before becoming a Paramedic / Firefighter.

For anyone interested in ghoul decorations for Halloween, Laurie Curran shared that Home Depot has light up horse and pony skeletons.

RAFFLE: winner: Steve Denny won \$46.00. Happy Birthday Steve!

NEXT GENERAL MEETING: The next General meeting will be on October 19, 2017

MEETING ADJOURNED: 7:05 pm

(Minutes are not final until approved at next meeting.)

Minutes prepared by Cyndi Denny.

Approved_	by	
Secretary		

LFR club ride, Mt. Laguna













Contact us @ lakesidefrontierriders@gmail or visit us on the web at www.lakesidefrontierriders.com



Contact us @ lakesidefrontierriders@gmail or visit us on the web at www.lakesidefrontierriders.com



Contact us @ lakesidefrontierriders@gmail or visit us on the web at www.lakesidefrontierriders.com



Contact us @ lakesidefrontierriders@gmail or visit us on the web at www.lakesidefrontierriders.com